
February 2020 
 
To All Stakeholders  
The Roseland Multi Academy Trust 
 
 
Dear All 
 
We are pleased to provide you with an update on the work that the Multi Academy Trust is 
undertaking and the impact it is having in our schools.   
 
All schools continue their focus on a positive learning journey for all students at every Key Stage.  
Each school this year is having a focus on developing partnerships with parents through a 
programme of shared learning and engagement.  We are also promoting literacy across the 
curriculum and in particular so that students at all levels are empowered and have a love of 
reading.  Your support is vital to the success of our children and we encourage you to attend the 
Family Learning events in your child’s school.  Each event is evaluated and your feedback is 
important to ensure that sessions are useful.   
 
In terms of reading, please encourage your child to read regularly.  By switching off the electronics 
early in the evening and reading it really helps the brain to relax and ensure a good night’s sleep.  
Reading, as we all know, develops a person’s understanding of all aspects of life and develops 
vocabulary significantly. 
 
On Thursday we look forward to sharing the validated data from the Department for Education 
which evidences the fantastic achievements and outcomes of all schools in the Trust.  Treviglas 
Academy’s improvement journey is the result of all staff at Treviglas Academy working hard 
together to ensure rapid improvements in all aspects of school life.  We are very proud of the work 
they have done.  The Roseland Academy has once more achieved an astounding Progress8 score, 
once again ranking it as a top performing school in the South West.  These results complement our 
primary school results; outcomes exceeding national average in many areas of Key Stage 2 SATs at 
Tregony Community Primary School, and at EYFS and Year 1 for Gerrans Primary School.  We are 
all very proud of our achievements and we wish to thank all the students, parents/carers, staff and 
Trustees for your continued support. 
 
           Continued… 

 



 

  
Mr Challis has been spending more time recently at Treviglas Academy and we are pleased to report 
that the children are looking very smart in their uniform and are embracing the Trust culture and 
ethos.   The extensive refurbishment plans are ongoing and regular meetings to finalise the details 
and timescales of works continues.  It will be a very exciting time for the school but there will be 
levels of disruption as well.  We will keep everyone informed about the developments and changes 
and we will need to work hard together to ensure that the classroom experiences of students 
remain consistently good.  We have now received planning permission for the new classrooms to 
replace the very old and dated Elliot huts which predominantly house the English department.  This 
is great news and will significantly improve the conditions for learning for students and staff. 
 
Staff across the Trust have been collaborating with curricular projects and have enjoyed joint CPD. 
The main focus has been on the development of our curriculums to ensure the best learning 
journeys for our students and therefore successful outcomes for them.  Working closely across the 
schools in the Trust is exciting and conducive to creating the best teaching and learning experiences.    
We are looking forward to future joint projects in many subject areas and subject leads and teachers 
are working and supporting each other. 
 
We are excited to inform you that the Trust Board is exploring the potential expansion of the Trust 
and is currently in liaison with the Regional Schools’ Commissioner for the South West and Falmouth 
Multi Academy Trust.  Careful consideration and due process is being given to this decision.  The 
Trust Board recognises that the approach in the current Trust is extremely successful, and that other 
communities and students should benefit.  We will keep you updated on any progress. 
 
Thank you for the time you have spent reading this update.  Your support and challenge is necessary 
if we, as a Trust, are to achieve our vision, ‘where everyone succeeds’.  It is important that the 
children in our care have a positive time and enjoy their school experiences.  Some of these 
experiences are challenging at times and it is crucial to face those challenges together and to work 
in partnership. If you experience challenges with your child, then we encourage you to make an 
appointment with the appropriate member of staff to plan a positive way forward.  If you’re having 
consistently positive experiences champion us whenever possible. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 

 

Chris Challis       Paul Grayston 
Executive Headteacher     Chair of the Trust Board 

 


